
 

 

 

 

 

Spring Term 2025 NewsleƩer 2 
Friday 14th February 2025 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

We hope you are all doing well as we conƟnue to navigate through this busy and exciƟng 
school year. There have been several successful events this past month, and we would like 
to share some highlights with you! 

Number Day: A Fun CelebraƟon of Maths 

Our annual Number Day was a huge success! The children enjoyed a variety of acƟviƟes that helped 
them explore the magic of mathemaƟcs in fun and interacƟve ways. From maths  challenges to dress-
up days with number-themed costumes, the enthusiasm was contagious. We would like to thank all the 
parents and staff for their support in making this event memorable. It was wonderful to see how       
engaged and excited our pupils were about maths! 

Safer Internet Day: Empowering Our Children Online 

On Safer Internet Day, we focused on educaƟng our pupils about online safety and how they can     
navigate the digital world responsibly. With the growing use of technology, it is more important than 
ever to help our children understand the importance of protecƟng their privacy and staying safe online. 
We held age-appropriate workshops, discussions, and acƟviƟes that provided them with the tools and 
knowledge to make safe decisions on the internet. 

Children’s Mental Health Week: PromoƟng Well-being 

During Children's Mental Health Week, we prioriƟsed mental health and 
well-being through various acƟviƟes that encouraged our pupils to talk 
about their feelings, pracƟce self-care, and support each other. The 
theme for the week was "Know yourself, Grow yourself”, focusing on the 
importance of expressing emoƟons and being self-aware. It was        
heartwarming to see the pupils embrace these acƟviƟes, and we hope to    
conƟnue nurturing their well-being throughout the year. 

Please take a moment to read this wonderful acrosƟc poem which was 
wriƩen by Year 5.  

 



 
Ofsted InspecƟon: A Note on the Outcome 

As you may know, our school recently underwent an Ofsted inspecƟon. Whilst we are sƟll awaiƟng the 
official report, we wanted to take a moment to acknowledge the hard work and dedicaƟon of both our 
staff and pupils. We will share the results with you as soon as we receive the official feedback. Thank 
you for your ongoing support during this process. 

Early Adopter for Free Breakfast Club 

As per our leƩer sent on Wednesday, we are excited to let you know that Mount Charles has been   
invited by the Department of EducaƟon to become an Early Adopter for their free breakfast club offer. 

To aid our planning we would be grateful if you could complete the link on the leƩer , or below by 
Wednesday 26th February 2025 to ensure that we can allocate adequate space, staffing and food: 
 
Free Breakfast Club 

Upcoming Events 

World Book Day – March 6th, 2025 

We are looking forward to celebraƟng World Book Day on March 6th! This will be a      
wonderful opportunity for our pupils to immerse themselves in the world of books, share 
their love of reading, and parƟcipate in exciƟng book-related acƟviƟes. Pupils are            
encouraged to dress up as their favourite book character we ask that your child brings the                  
corresponding book to school to share with their class. Your child should also have come home this 
week with their £1 book token. Please see Miss Blizzard’s leƩer sent 7/2 for more info.  

 

Comic Relief – March 21st, 2025 

On March 21st, we will be joining the naƟonwide celebraƟon of Comic Relief. This will be 
a fun-filled day of fundraising for an important cause. Pupils will have the chance to       
parƟcipate in fun acƟviƟes and contribute to this great cause, helping to support people in 
need both here in the UK and around the world. Please stay tuned for more informaƟon 

on how you can get involved and support this event! 

 

Thank You! 

We would like to extend our hearƞelt thanks to all parents for your conƟnued involvement and        
support in these important events. Together, we are helping our pupils grow in confidence, knowledge, 
and well-being. If you have any quesƟons or suggesƟons, please don’t hesitate to get in touch with us. 

 

Wishing you a wonderful half term!  

Mrs Simpson 

 



  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week in school, conƟnuing on from Mental Health Week, we are focusing on the important of       
Individual Liberty. This value encourages us to understand and respect the rights of individuals to make 
choices and express themselves freely. It is about empowering children to feel confident in who they are 
and to stand up for themselves and others in a posiƟve, respecƞul way. 

At school, we believe it is crucial to help children understand that they have the right to make their own 
decisions, while also respecƟng the rights of others. This is essenƟal in creaƟng a supporƟve and inclusive 
environment for all. 

We are pleased to announce that we will be celebraƟng a child from each class who demonstrates a 
strong sense of individual liberty by confidently expressing themselves and standing up for what is right. 
The chosen child will receive a cerƟficate in recogniƟon of their acƟons and behaviour. We encourage 
you to discuss the importance of Individual Liberty with your child at home and celebrate the posiƟve 
ways they express themselves and respect others. 

We look forward to celebraƟng our pupils’ achievements in promoƟng BriƟsh values! 

 

 



 

 

 

 

At Mount Charles School, the safety and well-being of our pupils are always our top priority. As part of 
our ongoing commitment to safeguarding, we want to update you on the importance of recognising the 
needs of all our pupils, including young carers. 

What is Safeguarding? 

Safeguarding is about ensuring that all children and young people are protected from harm, and it        
involves protecƟng their health, welfare, and rights. At Mount Charles School, we work closely with    
families, external agencies, and our dedicated staff to create an environment where every child can thrive 
and feel safe. 

 

Young Carers: Recognizing and SupporƟng Them 

A significant aspect of our safeguarding work is to idenƟfy and support young carers. These are pupils 
who take on a caring role in their family, whether that’s looking aŌer a parent, sibling, or relaƟve with 
physical or mental health challenges, a disability, or other long-term issues. It can be emoƟonally and 
physically demanding for these young people, oŌen affecƟng their ability to focus on schoolwork,         
socialise, and engage in extracurricular acƟviƟes. 

Signs of a Young Carer 

Young carers may not always self-idenƟfy or speak openly about their role. However, some indicators 
that a pupil might be a young carer include: 

· Regularly missing school or arriving late due to responsibiliƟes at home 

· Having difficulty concentraƟng or compleƟng homework due to home obligaƟons 

· AcƟng as if they are responsible for a parent or sibling, even in class 

· Showing signs of stress, anxiety, or faƟgue 

Taking on household chores beyond what might be expected for their age 
 



  
 
 
What Are We Doing to Help? 

We are dedicated to offering support to any pupil who is balancing the responsibiliƟes of being a young 
carer. Here’s how we are working to support them: 

· ConfidenƟal Support: Pupils can talk to a trusted teacher or pastoral lead if they feel overwhelmed 
by their responsibiliƟes. 

· Peer Support: We offer opportuniƟes for young carers to connect with each other, providing a       
network of understanding and support. 

External Agencies: Where necessary, we collaborate with local organizaƟons that specialize in supporƟng 
young carers. 
 
How Can You Help? 

We ask for your help in idenƟfying and supporƟng young carers in our school community. If you think 
your child is a young carer, please don’t hesitate to reach out to us. We are here to offer guidance,      
support, and a listening ear. Together, we can help ensure that every pupil has the opportunity to        
succeed both academically and personally. 

Further Resources 

If you believe your child is a young carer or you would like to know more about support for young carers, 
please contact Mrs Hann (Pastoral Lead). 

Thank you for your conƟnued support in keeping our children safe and supported. 

 

 

 



 
 

 

As we conƟnue through the school year, we want to emphasise the criƟcal  importance of consistent 
aƩendance for our pupils’ success. Every learning moment truly counts, and each day of school plays 
a significant role in the academic growth and overall development of your child. 

Why AƩendance MaƩers 

Regular school aƩendance is one of the most important factors in a pupil’s academic performance. 
When pupils are present, they benefit not only from the lessons and acƟviƟes of the day but also 
from the discussions, interacƟons, and experiences that contribute to a deeper understanding of the 
subject maƩer. Missing even a single day can create gaps in learning that are difficult to fill. 

The Impact of Missed Lessons 

When pupils miss school, they miss out on valuable lessons, hands-on acƟviƟes, and opportuniƟes to 
engage with their peers and teachers. While we always strive to support pupils in catching up, it can 
be challenging to make up for all the learning moments that were missed. This can lead to difficulƟes 
in keeping up with the curriculum and may cause unnecessary stress as they try to catch up. 

How We Can Work Together 

We encourage you to conƟnue to support your child’s regular school aƩendance. If your child is      
unable to aƩend school due to illness or an unavoidable circumstance, please noƟfy us as soon as 
possible so we can help provide any materials or support needed to ensure they don’t fall behind. 

We truly appreciate your support in reinforcing the importance of aƩendance and learning. Let’s  
conƟnue working together to ensure that every learning moment counts for your child’s success. 

Thank you for your understanding and partnership. 

 



 

Dodgeball 

During this half term, children from each year group took  part in a series of Dodgeball events against 
other local schools at Poltair School. The children were given the opportunity to try a new sport and 
learn new skills. They showed lots of teamwork , passion and represented Mount Charles brilliantly.  

Cross Country 

The second race of this year’s season produced some amazing results with many of our children finish-
ing in the top 10! A brilliant results, some of which this was their first race. We look forward to the next 
race aŌer half term.  

Netball Our netballers have had a couple of great matches this half term.  

14th Jan against St Mewan—the children baƩled hard but on this occasion were beaten by St Mewan.  

11th Feb against Carclaze—Both our  teams showed excellent effort and improvement from the last 
game. The B team won their first game of the season , beaƟng Carclaze 7-1! A great performance from 
both our teams. We look forward to more netball aŌer half term.  

Football Our footballers have played some excellent football this half term, great teamwork and excel-
lent ball skills have resulted in some excellent wins!  

14th Jan against St Mewan— The children demonstrated excellent passing and scored some brilliant 
goals. Excellent wins from both our teams 

21st Jan Diamond Shield Round 2—We played St Mewan again in this cup fixture. Again some brilliant 
football was played giving us a win which means we are through to the semi-final ! Well done team 
MCS!  

4th Feb against Carclaze—another great win for our Year 5&6 teams.  

11th Feb against Sandy Hill—Our girls team had a great match for some first Ɵme players. 

Our Year 5 & 6 A team played a great game resulƟng in yet another win 7-0!!  

What an awesome start to the term, well done team MCS!  



 

Mount Charles celebrated NSPCC Number Day last week. Thank you for your donaƟons on the day 
which will go to the NSPCC – a charity which protects children at risk. 

The children looked brilliant in their ouƞits dressed as Rock Stars in KS2 and anything number related 
in KS1 and EYFS. We were all very proud of the children for the enthusiasm they demonstrated for 
Maths, which was clear to see throughout the school on Friday. The younger children in the school 
enjoyed acƟviƟes such as creaƟng their own NumBots robots and working with money whereas the 
older children commenced in TT Rock Star baƩles and consolidated their  winning with number skills.  
 
We celebrated the day in our whole school, Friday assembly and now have a 'Maths Stars' display 
board to acknowledge the weekly cerƟficate winners from NumBots and TT Rock Stars.  

It was a fantasƟc day and we look forward to the next one! 



 

 

 

 

 

Nursery have enjoyed their topic "what happens when I fall asleep?". The children have used the 
blocks to build models of rockets that will blast off into space in the construcƟon area. They have also 
got very creaƟve in busy learning and have used different resources and materials to create  pieces of 
artwork!  

EYFS have been busy engaging in learning to explore their ILP for this half term 'What Happens When 
You Fall Asleep?' The children love watching the stars so decided to create their very own star          
constellaƟons! Did you know, the closest start to Earth, is the Sun?! It is also really important for our 
bodies to rest at night Ɵme and so the children have discussed why their bodies need a good amount 
of sleep! Each morning, they have thought about their night sleep from the night before and kept their 
own sleep diaries!  

In Year 1, the children are learning about the arƟst 'Romero BriƩo'. The children will be creaƟng their 
very own portrait in the style of a stamp as their final piece. In preparaƟon for this the children         
explored a variety of art work and then went on to sketch their own self portraits in their sketch 
books.  



 

Year 2 have been marvellous mathemaƟcians learning all about money and the values of different 
notes and coins. We have explored making different amounts and using different combinaƟons of 
coins to make a total. The children had great fun playing 'I went to the shop and I bought...' and        
enjoyed using the money to buy different items. Great work Year 2! 

Year 3 have been learning about fossils. The children used different mediums to explore how a fossil is 
made and then made their own, talking their partners through the process. They have been very lucky 
to have a visit from The Screech Owl sanctuary, where they met and learnt about a variety of owls and 
other predators like ferrets and pole cats, they even got to see a pole cat hula hoop! Everyone enjoyed 
number day and the children spent some Ɵme discussing when and how they could spend our money.  

Year 4 have been learning about Monet and Van Gogh in art this term. They have learnt that they 
were Impressionist arƟsts who liked to paint outdoors and tried to capture a moment, rather than 
worry about accuracy. As part of the project, they created their own scrap book page where they  
commented on the arƟsts use of colour, their own likes and dislikes and had a go at recreaƟng their 
style. The children learnt how to draw a landscape and used a Monet painƟng as inspiraƟon for their 
own.   



   

Year 5 have conƟnued their space odyssey by using sports equipment to help them understand the    
relaƟve sizes of the planets and also the relaƟve distances from the sun. The sizes were based             
approximately on Mercury being the size of a marble. They then followed this up with a study of the 
phases of the moon using cookies and cream biscuits (sadly orangey-jam filled biscuits didn't make an 
appearance!). The children did a great job using the scienƟfic vocabulary to communicate their           
understanding of the movement of the moon relaƟve to the Earth. 

Year 6 have been studying the arƟst Vincent van Gogh and focusing on his painƟng 'Starry Night'. 
They have explored how to use complementary colours and broad brush strokes to paint in the style 
of this arƟst. The children have created their own Northern Lights inspired Starry Night painƟng,    
using complementary colours and created a landscape that includes perspecƟve. 

In the ARB, the Topic this term is Jungle Fun. The children have been reading Winter stories, Bring the 
rain to KapiƟ Plain, Rumble in the Jungle, Giraffes Can’t Dance and Lunar New Year. In science they 
have been comparing two contrasƟng environments. In their PHSE lesson the children have been   
exploring online safety and keeping ourselves safe. 



 

ContacƟng the school 

Our enquiries email is monitored intermiƩently during the school hours, 08.00-15.30 Monday to      
Friday. We aim to get back to you within 48 hours. If the maƩer is urgent, please call the school office 
directly. 

If you have a problem you would like to discuss regarding your child, in the first instance,  please    
contact your class teacher via Class Dojo or at collecƟon/drop off Ɵmes.  

Careers Fair—Help wanted! 

Our Year 6 Careers Fair will be held on 10th July from 1pm-4pm. 

Do you work for/know someone who works for a company that could come and talk 
to our children about what they do? 

We want to give our children as many opportuniƟes as we can to explore what is  
possible and the skills they need to develop. 

If you are able to give some Ɵme to inspire our children, please contact Mrs Waugh on dojo or email  
the school office. 

 

School Uniform—We are seeing an increasing number of children wearing trainers to school on non- 
PE days. With uniform, children must wear black school shoes. We would like to also remind you that 
Ɵes must be worn in KS2. If you have any concerns, please contact the school office.  

Healthy snacks and lunches 

We would like to remind  parents to make healthy choices when packing your child’s lunch 
boxes and snacks. Making healthy choices fuel their bodies and minds for   opƟmal growth, 
development, and learning, as well as to boost their immune systems. We have aƩached some         
examples on the following page. If you need any help or support then please contact the school office.  

Sports Team Sponsor 
Mount Charles School are looking for a sponsor for our football kit . Premier League Primary stars have 
kindly donated a new kit and are looking for a local business to sponsor the kit to allow us to have  
MCS logo embroidered on the kits, as well as the sponsor logo. Ideally We are hoping for £200 to   
cover the costs. If you are interested please let Mr Yelland know via Class Dojo or via 
the school office  enquiries@mcs.celtrust.org  
 



 



  
 

 

Yr1—  Madeleine, Jacob, Davina-Freya,       
Reuben, Fred, Murphy 

Yr2– Filip, Charlie, Mason, Valerie, Sammie, 
Teddy 

Yr3— Mason, Lilly, Florence 

Yr4– Brynley, MaƩhew, Blake, Esmae, Jenson, 
ArrieƩy 

Yr5– Klea, Pearl, Billy, Kimberley, Misha, Henry 

Yr6– Gabbie, Leo J, Jayden-James, Rhea, Remi, 
Maisie 

 Sports Superstar– Luyanda, Ophelia, Buddy 

Our aƩendance trophy was won by:  

27th January: 5RW 

3rd February: 3EW 

10th February:5RW 

CelebraƟng our BriƟsh Values Champions : 

Year 1: Skylar, Bonnie, Henry, Alffi 

Year 2: Clara, Tommy, Tyler, Charlie, 

Year 3: Ted, Jaxon 

Year 4: Collins, Oliver, Amelia, Milo 

Year 5: Blossom, Cobie-Jane, Sophie, Leo 

Year 6: Deimante, Charlie, Ornella, Florence 



 

1st place:  Blossom Baker 

2nd place:  Misha Mazur 

3rd place:  Wilf Moore 

1st place:  Sophie Summers 

2nd place:  Morgana Whear 

3rd place:  Willow Abbott 

 1st place:  Brynley Gilbert 

2nd place:  Rhea McGregor 

3rd place:  Blake Foster 

1st place:  James Keast 

2nd place: Skyla Rosevear 

3rd place:  Henry van Staden-Head 

1st place:  Henry Van staden-Head 

2nd place: Pearl Cook 

3rd place:  Madeline Grant 

1st place:  Henry Van Staden-Head 

2nd place: Pearl Cook 

3rd place:  Edith Everington 



 

Spring term 1 2025:       Monday 6th January 2025 - Friday 14th February 2025 

Spring term 2 2025:       Monday 24th February 2025 - Friday 4th April 2025 

Summer term 1 2025:   Tuesday 22nd April 2025 - Friday 23rd May 2025 

Summer term 2 2025:   Monday 2nd June 2025 - Friday 25th July 2025 

INSET DAYS: Friday 20th June 2025 Monday 23rd June 2025 

 
 
 
Autumn term 1 2025:     Thursday 4th September 2025 - Thursday 16th October 2025 
 
Autumn term 2 2025:     Monday 3rd November 2025 - Friday 19th December 2025 
 
Spring term 1 2026:        Monday 5th January 2026 - Friday 13th February 2026 
 
Spring term 2 2026:        Monday 23rd February 2026 - Thursday 2nd April 2026 
 
Summer term 1 2026:    Monday 20th April 2026 - Friday 22nd May 2026 
 
Summer term 2 2026:    Monday 1st June 2026 - Friday 24th July 2026 

  
April 

1st  Year 4 parents’ MTC workshop 8.30am 

2nd-4th Year 5 Okehampton residential 

7th-22nd  School Closed Easter Holidays 

24th-25th Year 4 Porthpean Residential 

30th Year 3 Pizza & Film Evening 

May 

1st Year 3 BF Adventure Day 

June 

27th Sports Day (Reserve date 11th July) 

Swimming Dates 

W/c 17th March 4SG 

W/c 24th March 4HB 

W/c 16th June 6TW—4 days only 

W/c 23rd June 6JT—4 days only 

 February 

W/C 17th School closed for half term 

25th National Child Measurement EYFS & Yr 6 

March 

3rd-7th Scholastics Book Fair 

4th Family Worker Drop In 08.45 

7th World Book Day Celebrations 

12th Young Carers Action Day 

13th Year 4 Camp Meeting 

18th ** NO CHARLIE OR CLUBS** due to staff 
training 

25th & 26th March Reception Parents      
Evening 

28th Reports going home to parents 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 


